News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Honeybourne News edition – February 2017
Dear Residents, 

What happened to the snow? Whilst I am writing this, we have a sprinkling of snow but nothing like what was forecast. When we first moved into Pebworth, I remember the thick snow we seemed to have fairly regularly every winter. We would go up to Broadway Tower with hordes of children and plenty of sledges and have a winter wonderland of fun! (Well I may have spoken too early, and whilst you are reading this there may be snow, but somehow I doubt it!)

Remember, the Pebworth Rural Cinema is officially launched on Friday 24th February and the film will be Eddy the Eagle. 

<<insert picture of Eddy the Eaqgle>>

A brilliant film about a local character, and his determination against all the odds to get to the Olympics. 

Put the following dates in your diary for the Pebworth Rural Cinema:

Friday 24th February;    Friday 31st March;   Friday 28th April  = Pebworth Rural Cinema Night
The showings will be in the village hall, and doors open at 7pm with food and drinks available. The tickets will normally cost £5 per person, so make sure you bring your friends and buy the popcorn! More details on the Rural Cinema will be published on the village website soon www.pebworth.org. 

Here is the other local news:-
There are many social houses being built in the immediate area, all with a local connection clause, which means that anyone in need of social housing that lives or works in Honeybourne or has a close relative living in Honeybourne is highly likely to be able to obtain a social house as there is a lot of supply at the moment. In 2016 over 36 new social houses were built and let in Honeybourne, but only 19 of the houses were given to people with a local connection as not enough people applied. If you want a social house and believe you meet the criteria, then please register on Homechoice Plus - http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/home-choice-plus   

Then every week, you can apply for houses being advertised on the site. You can apply not just for houses in Honeybourne, but also in the neighbouring parishes of Long Marston, Pebworth, Bretforton, Weston, Mickleton,  Littletons, etc. The local connection means you can apply for new social houses in the neighbouring parishes even if controlled by Stratford upon Avon District, and Cotswold District Council and still have a chance of obtaining one.

Highways issues :-

1. The solar controlled flashing “Slow Dow” sign at the entrance to the village from Weston has been re- programmed to flash when it detects speeds of over 40mph. 
2. New Offenham Rd/Elm Road roundabout in Evesham – Works should now be finished and should help reduce congestion at this junction.

3. Mud along Bretforton Rd – Highways have confirmed the following “'The verge has been banked up as part of the design on edge of carriageway
and is a strategic plan to stop the vehicle over ride.
As with all reinstatements that use soil as a top surface a period of
'settlement' is required before the soil stops washing onto the metalled
surface adjacent and/or sinking. The plan is then to run a road sweeper
along this section of road before painting a solid edge of carriageway
line.'
4. Raised pavement High Street – Highways has noted that another bollard has been knocked down. A works order is now being raised to replace the bollard and to attend to the stonework, as required, at the same time.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Perrie Drive and Fernihough Avenue Residents Save our Greens   The Localism Panel agreed to defer making a decision on whether to make this an asset of Community Value until a site visit is arranged in March 2017. 

O&S review on Planning Enforcement

A copy of the report can be found under “Scrutiny Reports” on http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/scrutiny-library
These recommendations went to the Executive Board meeting in January, and 11 out of the 12  recommendations were agreed.
Divisional Funds. 

1. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables - awaiting more info

2. Cleeve Prior Heritage have applied for a partial grant for a new toilet block – grant paid

3. South Littleton Scout Hut – grant paid

4. Freedom Disco Badsey for people with learning disabilities – mini bus – grant paid

5. Bretforton Cricket Club has applied for a grant – grant paid

There is still a small amount of money left in the Divisional fund so if you run a village organisation and need a grant then contact me. Grants of up to £1000 can be obtained. 
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
